Board of Directors 

Workshop Notes

Math & Science Academy

Thursday, June 20, 2013.

8430 Woodbury Crossing, Woodbury, MN 55125

Present:      Bob Kreischer, Lisa Anderson, Ken Thielman, Alice Quammen Lee, Sandeep Chandak, Susan Mooney, Dan Dawiedczyk and Heidi Bardwell


Absent:, Anne Cardenes, Sarah Burns

** Members were notified the meeting discussions were being recorded for note taking purposes, and said recordings would be deleted after notes have been composed.
Strategic Plan: The Technology Committee submitted its page to be included in the document, and the document is ready for finalization.
Final Changes:  Add Technology as the 8th key area of focus under the heading, “Overview” on page 2.
Looking Ahead:  The BOD acknowledged the need for a Communication Committee to be formed in the future. Some of the suggested responsibilities were: 

· coordinate with the office staff regarding listserv, daily announcements, and other important information that should be available on the website and facebook page 
· Manage external communications such as newspaper articles and press releases

· Provide vision and direction for the website

· Inform the community of fundraising events and opportunities
· Anticipate the communication needs of current and perspective students, staff, parents, as well as colleges who visit our website looking for information about MSA.

Action Item: Sandeep will contact Joell to see that the Technology Page is added, and the finalized Strategic Plan Document is posted on the website.
BOD Member Resignation: BOD member, Annie Cardenes resigned, so there will be a vote to fill her position. Included in the meeting packet are two teacher candidate statements. Teri Sue Hitchcock and Amy Otteson have both asked to be considered for the open seat on the BOD. The BOD is also aware that Treasurer, Ken Thielman will be resigning. When Ken gives his official resignation, a second notification will be made to teachers about the vacancy. For now, only one position is being filled. It was suggested that it may be a good idea to vote Teri Sue Hitchcock in now because of her interest in the position of  Treasurer. She would then have time to work with Ken and get acquainted with the budget before he leaves. 
By-laws amendment: Ken Thielman has proposed that an amendment to the By-laws be considered. Currently the By-laws state that a teacher member must be “employed by MSA at .5FTE or above.” Ken is suggesting that they should say, “employed by MSA at .5FTE or above teaching load.” Making this change would ensure that the position was filled by a full time teacher, and not a person who would be considered an administrator or counselor. It was pointed out that adding this restriction would protect the intent of a charter school to have a strong teacher component. The other point of view was by allowing for the inclusion of teachers who are also administrators; the BOD would benefit from a broader perspective. Since the change would not affect anyone in the upcoming election, the vote is being postponed.
Staff Ipads: Ken Thielman would like to make a motion during the business meeting to grant a bonus to previous and current staff members for the purpose of allowing them to buy back the Ipads that were purchased using staff development funds. After discussion, there was no support for this motion. It is known that staff members in the past have used their professional development money to take a course that included an Ipad or other electronic gadgets. Because of this there is a discrepancy about who the gadget belongs to in these circumstances, it was concluded that in these instances, whatever gadget is included in the cost of the course will be the property of MSA.
Academic Student Counselor Position: Ken Thielman is raising the question about whether or not this is a position that will be needed at MSA in the future. If so, are there any requirements or licensing needed? Susan Mooney said that she is currently working to sometime in the future, establish a full time position that could encompass academic counseling and the job of the school psychologist. She is working to put some programs in place to benefit high school students in career/ college planning. The future of this position will be largely decided by the number of students that MSA will serve. 
Merging of Building Committee into Building Company:  As the new building comes to completion, the need for separate bodies to oversee the matters of the buildings is ending. Merging the Building Committee and the Building Company will be more efficient. The Building Company has been expanded to include as many people as are necessary, so combining the two will not overwhelm one small group of people. This change will be made in the future when the new building is complete.
Employee Handbook:   Due to time constraints, the discussion will continue at the next BOD meeting. The following changes have been discussed thus far:

· Remove heading, “MSA Employee Contract” from the top of pages 4 & 5.

· Do not delete the term “licensed administrative staff” from the first sentence on page 4 or in other places in the document.

· Pg. 4 3rd full line from the bottom should say, “…tied to their MSA job assignments on site.”

· Pg. 5 3rd paragraph should not be included in Employee Handbook
· Pg. 6, last sentence in paragraph 1 raises the question about what is considered .5 FTE for hourly employees. It should be based on 2080 hours.

· Pg. 7, 1st sentence should end with, “…are not included in the 403(b) benefit program.”

· Pg. 7, final sentence should say, “If MSA terminates a 403(b), plan assets can be distributed to and rolled over by participants.”

· General Provisions section should be edited for content again.

